

Bonneville Cycling Club Board Meeting Minutes

March 9, 2026

7:30 pm, Zoom

In attendance/absent:

President: Barbara Kane

VP: Penny Perkins

Secretary: Rikki deMik

Treasurer: Randy Plant

IT: Jason Koon

Membership: Clarissa Weir - absent

Road Captain: John LeCain

Communications: David Goldenberg

Member@Large: Nora Somer

Member@Large: Linda LeCain

Member@Large: Chris Harris

February minutes approved.

Randy: We have a public website which makes it easy for someone to take one of our names and make a request to others to make a payment for something. Randy has full access and availability to be able to handle all financial dealings for the club and if you get a request to make a payment on behalf of BCC, please question it and reach out to Randy before proceeding or put your cursor over the email and you can see who actually sent the email. 2084 people signed up for Little Red as of today. Budget numbers were revised based on this number of participants. Final donation to Huntsman will be determined after Little Red books are finalized. Budget was voted on and approved. Club is in a good financial position right now. Money is in for Little Red and we are just now starting to see some expenditures.

David: The tire repair class at the Bike Collective was very successful and David suggested we make a donation to Bike Collective in the amount of \$250 for their generosity in using their space. A vote was taken and all board members agreed.

Chris has done a great job setting up new climbs for the climb series. Looking to schedule climb rides on Tuesday and Thursdays and prioritize these days for these rides. John wants Ride Leaders to try to not overlap other rides with these Climb Series rides. One weekend a month will be a climb with the others dedicated to Supers and Metrics. Discussion followed. Sunday series rides – some riders prefer not to ride on Sundays, but some rides are better on a

Sunday due to the smaller volume of cars on the road. It's not an issue the board has discussed in length before.

David: Wanted to discuss having a board retreat since our time is limited on our Zoom calls. Suggested a ½ day meeting to identify and discuss some issues that have come up. The idea has merit but would be better done in the winter when we aren't riding as much.

Barbara: Discussion on the suggestion emails received from a club member. The member wants to make a lot of changes to how the club is run, including sub-committees. Suggestions have been noted and the board is looking into them.

Members-at-Large are positions which bring issues members have to the board, but we would hope a member would feel free to come to any board member with issues. The By-laws do say that the board meetings are to be open to members and should be posted on the website for the members' information. We discussed what that should look like. Are members allowed to contribute to the conversation or just listen? Nothing finalized. Will need to address at a later date to due time constraints.

Next board meeting April 6, 2026, 7:30 pm via Zoom